
NOTICE TO COMPETITORS NUMBER 1 

Auckland Noumea Yacht Race has been cancelled due to riots and political unrest in 
New Caledonia. 

On Thursday, 16th May 2024, Past Commodore and Race Director Sally Garrett 
formally decided, in conjunction with current Commodore Nick Hanson and the 
RAYC Offshore Committee, that the race would be cancelled. 

 


